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God Loves You This Much - “Eight 

Days A Week!” 

Rev. Chris D. Ongstad 

“Eight Days A Week” was a moldy oldy song of decades ago made fa-

mous by the Beatles.  It was a song vowing love for the singer’s beloved 

eight days a week, which meant he would always show love to his be-

loved. We might describe God’s love as eternal by saying His love too is 

eight days a week. And, surprisingly it begins with a Jewish religious rite 

called circumcision. Eight days after Jesus was born, He was circumcised 

and named. It just so happens that this day falls on the same day that 

America celebrates as New Year’s Day. Ironically, these two days have a 

few similarities. No, there wasn’t a parade when Jesus was circumcised. 

There were no college bowl games on the plains of Jerusalem. But none-

theless, there are a few similarities. 

It was the completion of something old. Usually when a new year be-

gins, people will like to show the highlights from the year before. Just re-

cently the news media made their judgments on what they thought were 

the most memorable events of 2017. In a sense, these wrap ups serve to 

close the book on the old year. You pay your final respects to the events of 

2017, and you move on.  

In a similar sense, when Jesus was circumcised on the eighth day, God was 

closing the book on something old. Only God wasn’t closing the book on 

something that was done for only a year. God was putting a stop to some-

thing that was done for approximately 1500 years. He fulfilled the promise 

of a Savior that was given long ago through the covenant of circumcision. 

Since Jesus fulfilled this covenant, it was no longer needed. Jesus fulfilled 

a law when He was circumcised, and therefore He got rid of it. Jesus did 

what He came for - he obeyed God’s laws for us. When Jesus fulfilled this 

law, He abolished it. Jesus circumcision was beginning the blood redemp-

tion - buying back our souls. 
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At his circumcision Jesus’ blood was shed. This cir-

cumcision was marking the beginning of Jesus’ suf-

fering, pointing ahead to the punishment that Jesus 

would take on the cross for the sins of the world. 

So as we celebrate and look back at the accomplish-

ments and events of 2017, the greatest accomplish-

ment we can also celebrate is the fact that Jesus got 

rid of God’s wrath hanging over our heads. Even 

though we have sinned and deserve God’s wrath 

many times in 2017, we know that Jesus was already 

punished for us. Even though God demands that we 

obey His Ten Commandments perfectly, we know 

that Jesus already did this for us.  

The Eighth Day was like New Year’s Day -It was 

the beginning of something new. The nice thing 

about a new year is that it brings new hope. 2017 is 

officially over. You can put aside the past mistakes, 

the past failures, and have a mind set to start a new 

year and turn over a new slate in 2018.  

Just as the new year brings new hope, so on the 

eighth day there was a new hope. In this way, the 

eighth day was like New Year’s Day. It brought 

something new. How? Instead of living by promises 

of things to come, the people could live by realities - 

things that came to pass. Why? Jesus was given His 

name. When a new name is given, it means that 

there is a beginning of something new. 

The name Jesus means, “the Lord saves.” Notice it 

doesn’t mean, “the Lord helps people save them-

selves.” It means, “the LORD saves.” Jesus would 

be the Savior of the world. Our salvation wouldn’t 

have anything to do with what we would do. It 

would only depend on the Lord. 

Through faith in Christ, we are now living in the 

reality of things just hoped for in previous ages. 

Therefore have a new lease on life. Just as God gave 

Jesus His name, so He has given us new names. In-

stead of calling us filthy and damned sinners, names 

that we have earned, He now calls us “saints”, a 

name that Jesus has earned for us. This is what we 

are now.  Through faith in Jesus Christ, we take on a 

new name. We’re called Christians, saints, and holy 

people. It gives us a fresh start. It’s a present reality. 

It’s like we have been broken free from the chains 

that were bound around our neck. The devil can no 

longer accuse us of sin. God’s wrath can no longer 

touch us, for we know that God already punished 

Christ for us. We are now holy in God’s sight. 

All because of what happened on the eighth day 

we can face 2018 with confidence and hope. 

Things changed on that day. With the circumci-

sion and naming of Jesus, God fulfilled the law 

and began suffering for our sins. At our baptism, 

God circumcised our hearts and connected us to 

Christ - giving us His Name and reputation. 

That’s what gives us hope and courage for the 

future - to face another year. This is why we cele-

brate eight days a week the eighth day. It’s like 

New Year’s Day - giving us a new lease on life. 
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The November 13, 2017 Holy Cross Lutheran Church Council meeting opened at 7:35pm with prayer. 

A motion was made to approve the October minutes with the following correction: The Elders are proposing a 

change to the constitution concerning self-exclusion (not non-attendance). 

PASTOR’S REPORT– We had a Mission Insite presentation by LCEF vice president David Thiele on October 

21, 2017.  

The Mobilizing the Mission presentation by Dr. Peter Meier was held on November 4, from 12:45-5:30pm. He 

gave the sermon on November 5, and consulted with the church leaders about formulating our own mission plan 

on November 5, from 1:00pm-2:30pm.  

Rev. Thomas Soltis was our guest leader for the stewardship program. He was here on October 4, to train our stew-

ardship leaders and was here on November 12, 2017 to preach and speak at the Consecration Sunday brunch. 

We will have a Voters’ meeting on November 19. 2017, and we will have to determine who our delegates will be 

for the SELC District Convention. 

INTERN REPORT– Josh will be on vacation from November 17 through November 24. He organized a scaven-

ger hunt at Trunk-or-Treat. Josh will be creating a manual about what he is doing so that we can continue his work 

after he is gone. Dr. Youmans visited and had a meeting with Pastor, Josh and the Elders. This is a regular check-

up for interns. January 21 to January 23, Josh will be at Concordia University in Texas. 

ELDERS REPORT– On December 24, 2017 we will have church service at 9:15am with communion and a 7pm 

service with no communion. December 25, we will have a 10:30am worship. On December 31, 2017 we will have 

church service at 9:15am with no communion and at 7pm with communion. 

EVANGELISM REPORT– Evangelism took care of the lunch for Dr. Peter Meier. 

EDUCATION REPORT– There is a Sunday School Christmas party planned for December 16.The next educa-

tion meeting is November 18. 

STEWARDSHIP/FINANCE REPORT– There was a great turn out on Sunday, Thank you to all the leaders for 

Consecration Sunday. 

SOCIAL MINISTRIES REPORT– We will have a community meal on November 14. thank you all who donat-

ed hats, gloves, and scarves for our drive. 

CHRISTIAN ORGANIZATION REPORT– Community Days coupons were sold, but we still don’t’ know how 

much money we raised for the sale. 

A motion was made to approve a Christmas sing-a-long  on December 9, at 2:00pm. Barb Piekosz, Jeanne Simovic 

and Chris Arcand will be working on this. 

A motion was made and passed to accept a new health insurance plan for Pastor Chris. 

HOLY CROSS LUTHERAN 

CHURCH HILITES 
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Welcome to 2018! My time here during 2017 marks the end of the first half of in-
ternship! In my time of writing this article and reflecting on my first six months here 
at Holy Cross, I thought I would review some of the steps I have taken so far! 
So...without further ado, here is the year in review:  

July: Arrival at Holy Cross Church. I began to do Kids messages every other week, 
meet members, and attend meetings. Meeting all of you was so much fun, and I look 
back on those memories fondly.  

August: Kids messages began happening every single week! I started to draft up new 
ways to minister to those inside and outside the church. Over time my relationships 
with all of you grew so much! 

September: We started our Joining Jesus Missional Community, a small group of people dedicated to growing as God’s 
neighborhood missionaries. The class met every week for ten weeks! Sunday School started again, I also attended a 
Church Workers Conference for the SELC in Pennsylvania, where I familiarized myself with several of the key influen-
tial leaders of our district.  

October: Leading worship and preaching were some of my favorite moments from the past six months! October was 
also busy with the continuation of Joining Jesus meetings and the drafting of even more ministry opportunities down the 
road. David Thiele also held a conference designed to help us understand how we can minister to our own de-
mographics with his MissionInsite presentation. The month ended with Halloween and our annual trunk or treat, with 
an added scavenger hunt in order to help our guests, both children and parents, further engage with our church mem-
bers!  

November: Peter Meier, an expert on local missions, came and used our space to host a Mobilizing the Mission confer-
ence. He helped our congregation ask critical and important questions about who we are at our core, our values, and 
what our dreams and plans might be for the future of Holy Cross. The next week my University supervisor from Texas, 
Doctor Jacob Youmans, also visited. He was instrumental in processing my time thus far with the church, and for cast-
ing a vision as to what the next seven months could look like.  

I also began meeting regularly with some of the younger people of our church. While this is not a formal youth gather-
ing, myself and a few other young adults met every other week to play board games, talk about life, and enjoy fellow-
ship. I also took a longer vacation to see my family for Thanksgiving. I returned from the break energized to be back, 
and began spending more time out of the office, meeting others in the community and trying to schedule meetings with 
some of our city officials.  

December: Advent is an exciting, yet challenging time for church workers. I loved getting to spend some Holiday time 
with good people from church, and I also have enjoyed learning the Holiday traditions around these parts. During Holi-
day on Pulaski we handed out special Life Books, small booklets that contain the gospel of John with annotations from 
teenagers. These books are meant as a way to connect the gospel to younger kids in our community, and I look forward 
to handing out even more in the future. Pastor and myself also met with the Mayor of Alsip, to discover how we can 
best serve our fine village! An outreach initiative called Coffee for Commuters was planned and executed by the Board 
of Evangelism; we handed out 130-140 cups of coffee to people during their morning commute to work on 127th and 
Pulaski. Each coffee cup was decorated with an invitation to our Christmas Church Services, as well as Christmas greet-
ings. The following day we had a special Christmas party for young kids. We had over a dozen show up, and I led 
games and read from the Bible in order to teach them the true Christmas story.  

I cannot wait to see how else God uses our church in between the time of me writing this article and its publication!  

To all of you, a merry Christmas, 

Josh  
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THE ALTAR GUILD would 

like to thank everyone who 

purchased a Poinsettia to deco-

rate the Altar for the Christmas 

holiday. Thank you to the fol-

lowing: Barb Euman, Kathy 

Ridder, Jeanne Simovic, Scott Vrshek, Tom & 

Pauline Griffin, Terry & Carole Vrshek, Liz 

Wilczynski, Donna Meilahn, Martha Stevens. We 

hope that everyone liked the plants and how nice 

they made the church look.  

 

 

Alisa Bahr        Kenneth Pollack     

Jim Boltz        Kathy Ridder 

Nancy Fehser        Robert Schulz 

John Knoska        Erna Sherman 

Doris Kracht        Julie Wedster 

Bob Long        Rochelle Zemgulis 

Marilyn Long  

Patricia Minet        

WHY BECOME A MEMBER OF THE CHURCH?   

Joining a church says to the public you are a Christian and 

that you are a member of God's own people, who are 

called "a chosen race, a royal priesthood, a holy nation" (1 

Peter 2:9). 

It says you believe and act thus and thus as a witness to the 

Christian faith and as an example to others. It means you 

are doing what the very first Christians did in joining to 

devote themselves to the apostles' teaching and to the fel-

lowship, to the breaking of bread, and to prayer (Acts 

2:42). 

It means you will be able to receive the encouragement, 

strength, prayers, Baptism, the Lord's Supper and the ap-

plication of God's Word from fellow Christians and a pas-

tor, which you may not have the privilege of receiving as a 

non-member. 

It will tell other Christians and the world you have consid-

ered it a serious matter to be able to join together with 

Christians to support the work of the church of calling a 

pastor, providing instruction in the Christian faith for the 

youth, adults, the older set, doing evangelism and mission 

work at home and abroad. 
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SOUTHWEST LUTHERAN CHORUS 

PRESENTS THEIR ANNUAL 

EPIPHANY/CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

 

 

 

 

 

 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 7, 2018  

 3:00PM 

HOLY CROSS LUTHERAN CHURCH 

4041 w. 120TH St.– Alsip, IL  60803 

Light refreshments will be served afterwards 

Everyone is welcome! 

 
Directed by Ruth Sievers 

A Freewill offering in place of an admission fee will be appreciated 
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We encourage all women to join the LWML of Holy Cross Lutheran Church, and work together with us 

to serve God in the Mission Field. We need your support ideas for LWML events and your commitment 

to serve the Lord with gladness so that we can support the work of the mission and don’t forget the Mite 

offerings. Talk to Nancy Fehser or Jeanne Simovic for boxes. Give the filled boxes to Nancy. Our meet-

ings are held quarterly on Saturdays at 1:00PM. Please prayerfully consider becoming an active mem-

ber. The next meeting is January 20, 2018. 

It's a new year. It's a time when we take stock of the year past in 

order to improve the year to come. It's a time when we sit down 

to plan and implement what we want to accomplish and even 

change. Part of that is planning our stewardship for the coming 

year.  

Often we find this difficult and daunting and even joyless. But it doesn't have to be. In fact, it is really quite simple and full 

of joy. So here are some tips to make that planning less stressful. You begin by answering these three questions: Who are 

you? To whom do I give? And how much?  

So, who are you? The Table of Duties in the Small Catechism informs us. Are you a hearer of God's Word? Are you a citi-

zen of society? Are you a member of a family? Stewardship covers these three estates: church, society, family. We don't par-

ticularly struggle to give to society or family. Our struggles, our difficulties and our questions arise in giving to the church.  

So, what is our duty as members of the church with regard to giving? The Table of Duties, again, gives us a guide. If you are 

a hearer, a member of the church who receives instruction, St. Paul taught: "Anyone who receives instruction in the word 

must share all good things with his instructor" (Gal. 6:6). This means the local congregation is primary.  

Your pastor is the one called to preach the Gospel to you and administer the Lord's blessed sacraments to you. Your congre-

gation is the place where those things happen. Thus, when God calls us to give to the church, He has the local congregation 

in mind. For "the Lord has commanded that those who preach the gospel should receive their living from the gospel" (1 Cor. 

9:14). 

How much do we give to the local congregation? Our only instructions are these: to give regularly (1 Cor. 6:1-2), propor-

tionally (1 Cor. 16:1-2; 2 Cor. 8:12), and generously (2 Cor. 8:20) of our first fruits (Gen. 4:4; Prov. 3:9; Lev. 27:30) with a 

spirit of eagerness (2 Cor. 9:2), earnestness (2 Cor. 8:7), cheerfulness (2 Cor. 9:7), and love (2 Cor. 8:23).  

In other words, giving to the church is not to be an afterthought, given after everything else is spent. In this way, it is delib-

erate. We give regularly - weekly, bi-weekly, monthly, quarterly, or yearly - keeping in mind our own strengths, weakness-

es, and limitations. We set it aside beforehand - before anything else is spent.  

From those first fruits, we set aside a proportionate and generous amount. Ten percent was the standard for the Israelites. 

This was a command for the ancient Israelites. We can give as much as we want, but ask yourself: do we really want to be 

less generous than was commanded of the Israelites? Is the job of the New Testament Church bigger or smaller than the job 

given to Israel?  

And how are we to give it? We give it with eagerness and earnestness. We give it cheerfully and with love, not out of com-

pulsion. For through the preaching of the gospel and the administration of the sacraments, God has made us His children, 

forgiven us all our sins, given us grace upon grace, promised us life ever-lasting with Him in His kingdom, and filled us 

with His own Spirit, the Holy Spirit. This makes giving a joy, as Jesus said, "it is more blessed to give than to receive" (Acts 

20:35).  

It's that easy. And it is joyful. For in stewardship, our gracious and giving Lord invites us to take part in the work that He 

accomplishes here on earth, providing for the ongoing preaching of the gospel as well as those who are in need. Taking part 

in that makes all our work holy - work that is done in service to the Lord as priestly members of His kingdom. 
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Nutritious Meals Delivered to Seniors’ Homes  PLOWS Council on Aging’s Home Delivered 

Meals (HDM) can provide the nutrition necessary for seniors to remain healthy and independent. 

Seniors, age 60 and over, who have difficulty preparing nourishing meals or grocery shopping may 

be eligible for the HDM program. Meals are delivered by trusted volunteers Monday through Friday 

in the morning. Meal delivery also serves as a wellbeing check for homebound seniors. There is a 

suggested donation for meals, but seniors will not be terminated if the client is unable to meet that 

contribution. Requesting meals is as simple as calling PLOWS at 708-361-0219. Our intake case-

worker can explain the process and get it started. The PLOWS Council on Aging is a 501(c)3 organization serving seniors 

and their families throughout suburban Cook County in Palos, Lemont, Orland, and Worth Townships. Those living outside 

the PLOWS area can find their agency by calling the Illinois Senior Help Line at 1-800-252-8966. 

HOLY CROSS VOTERS’ MEETING will be held January 14 at noon.  The 2018 budget will be finalized, membership 

matters will be discussed and nominations for District officers and boards will be determined.  Members of Holy Cross 

ages 18 and older are welcome to attend and help us make decisions good for the ministry of Holy Cross. 

WORSHIP FOR SHUT-INS is a 30-minute traditional Lutheran worship service, broadcast weekly to nourish the souls 

of those who cannot attend church in a traditional setting.  It is broadcast on TV for Chicago, Northwest Indiana (includes 

Rockford, Central Illinois & Southwest Michigan) Sunday 11:30 am - Comcast 138 (Total Living ). 

The Fruit of the Spirit will be the theme for six Sundays beginning January 7.  Both our 

sermons and Sunday Bible studies will explore how to avoid sin and live by the Spirit. Only 

hours before Jesus was arrested, He delivered an important message to His disciples (John 

14–16). At the heart of this message He describes the “fruit” His disciples would bear, the 

works they would do to glorify the heavenly Father. Through the gift of the Spirit, Jesus 

promised love (John 14:21), joy (15:11), and peace (14:27) to them and to you. However, 

many Christian families and congregations lack the love, joy, and peace Jesus described. 

Selfishness, pride, and abusive behavior arise all to easily for us. Sin is truly second nature 

to human beings, even to the people of God. This sermon/Bible study series will help you produce the fruit God calls you 

to bear as a believer. Through biblical examples and teaching from both the Old and New Testaments, you will explore 

God’s goodness and blessings for you in Christ. You will learn to crucify “the sinful nature with its passions and desires” 

and “live by the Spirit” (Galatians 5:24, 25). 

ADULT INSTRUCTION CLASS will be beginning January 3 at 7 p.m. and will meet weekly. If you would be interested 

in attending, even if it’s just as a refresher course in basic Christian beliefs and life you are welcome. 

“Worship for Shut ins” is changing its name to “Worship Anew.” Produced by Lutheran Minis-

tries Media and centered on the mission of “sharing Christ’s love through ministry and media,” 

Worship Anew televises its 30-minute program every week across the United States and around the 

world. Its traditional format includes scripture readings, a pastor’s sermon, and hymns of the 

church. Stations, times, and sermon topics can be found at their website: www.WorshipAnew.org. 

Join area Lutherans and thousands of pro-life advocates at the March for Life Chicago on January 

14, 2018, to witness to the sanctity of human life and hear inspirational speakers affirming the value 

of life and underscoring the importance of continuing to speak out for life. Meet on Federal Plaza, 

50 W. Adams Street, Chicago, at 1:55 p.m. under the LOVE AFFIRMS LIFE banner. The March 

for Life is on January 14th at the Federal Plaza downtown starting at 2PM.  You can find the Lu-

theran pro-life people wearing green hats and near the Love Affirms Life Banner.   
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COME AND JOIN US  

FOR OUR MONTHLY COMMUNI-

TY MEAL  JANUARY 9TH AT 

4:30PM   

MOVIE “THE CASE FOR CHRIST” 

WILL BE SHOWING AT 6:00PM 

INVITE YOUR FRIENDS AND 

NEIGHBORS TO A DELICIOUS 

MEAL AND MOVIE FREE OF 

CHARGE! 

 

DINNER CLUB 
SATURDAY JANUARY 

20TH 

5:00PM 

ROCCO’S LITTLE ITALY 

7907 w. 159TH ST 

TINLEY PARK, IL 

This popular restaurant has 
many Italian favorites not to 

mention the usual chicken, veal 
and steaks. If you would like to 
go, write your name on the sign-
up sheet posted on the bulletin 

board.  

Contact  

Dorothy Lux for information. 
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TAX CREDIT SCHOLARSHIPS FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION now availa-

ble. The House and Senate passed a comprehensive education funding bill this past August (2017) that was 

signed into law by the governor. The law includes a provision for tax credit scholarships – a 75 Percent income 

tax credit to individuals and businesses – supporting non-public school scholarships for low-income students 

in the state. Illinois students from low-income families may use these new scholarships to attend a non-public 

school of their choice. 

The Invest for Kids tax credit scholarship program was created in Illinois to benefit children whose education-

al options are limited by household income. For low-income families living in the LCMS, this means that 

more children will have the opportunity to experience the love of Jesus Christ every school day while attend-

ing our Lutheran schools. 

For our LCMS schools, this means that we have the greatest opportunity in our time to plan and act in align-

ment with God’s calling in the Great Commission – to share the Gospel of Jesus Christ to our communities. 

The role of the school is that which extends the mission of the church in reaching New Believers through Jesus 

Christ. We have the opportunity to share the love of Jesus Christ to more children in our neighborhoods! 

The Invest In Kids tax credit scholarship program allows our schools extend the opportunity to go beyond tra-

ditional boundaries, bringing hope to those families and children who could only dream of attending our Lu-

theran schools. 

The LCMS Northern Illinois District, as well as the Central and Southern Districts, have partnered with Em-

power Illinois, a statewide Scholarship Granting Organization (SGO) created in 2017 to serve Illinois children 

through the state’s tax credit scholarship program. Empower Illinois connects Tax Credit Scholarship Dona-

tions to Illinois students whose education opportunities may be limited by household income. 

Individuals and corporate donors may receive a credit for their Illinois state taxes equal to 75 percent of dona-

tions to an SGO. Individuals may direct their donations to qualified schools.  A list of qualifying schools is 

available on the Empower Illinois website. 

By donating to Empower Illinois, you can help a child. Visit www.empowerillinois.org for complete infor-

mation on the program, registration as a donor, qualifying schools, and scholarship eligibility. 



      Pastor on Vacation

                                                  Intern Mid-Year Reflection

               SELC Bd. Of Directors

Western Circuit Pastoral Conference

January, 2018
Church Office Hours:  Monday through Thursday 8:00 am – 12:00 pm, 708.597.5209 hclc@hc-lc.org

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 
   

1 NEW YEAR’S DAY
Church Office Closed

2
7:30PM Southwest
Chorus

   
  

3
7:00PM Confirmation
Instruction

4
9:00AM Senior’s Group
Gathering

5
Pastor’s Day Off

6
10:00AM Musicians
10:30AM Food Pantry
1:30PM Southwest Chorus

Karen Vrshek (b)

7 FOOD PANTRY SUNDAY
  8:00AM Worship/Traditional /(C) 
  9:15AM Sunday School/Bible Class
 10:30AM Worship/Contemporary
 3:00PM Epiphany Concert
  

8
9:00AM Stewardship Meeting
7:30PM Southwest Chorus
7:30PM Elders Meeting

9
4:30PM Community
Meal
6:00PM Movie Night “A
Case for Christ” 

10

7:00PM Confirmation
Instruction

11
9:00AM Evangelism
Meeting
9:00AM Senior’s Group
Gathering

12
Pastor’s Day Off

13
10:00AM Musicians
10:30AM Food Pantry

George Minet (b)

14 NEWSLETTER ARTICLES DUE
 8:00AM Worship/Traditional 
 9:15AM Sunday School/Bible Class
10:30AM Worship/Contemporary/(C) 

15
MARTIN LUTHER KING JR.
DAY
4:30PM Women’s Bible Study
7:30PM Southwest Chorus 
7:30PM Council Meeting

16
7:00PM LifeLight Bible
Study

17 

7:00PM Confirmation
Instruction

18
9:00AM Senior’s Group
Gathering

19
Pastor’s Day Off

20
10:00AM Musicians
10:30AM Food Pantry
1:00PM LWML Meeting
5:00PM Dinner Club

21
 8:00AM Worship/Traditional  
 9:15AM Sunday School/Bible Class
10:30AM Worship/Contemporary

               Pastor on Vacation

22
4:30PM Women’s Bible Study
7:30PM Southwest Chorus 

23
7:00PM LifeLight Bible
Study

24 

7:00PM Confirmation
Instruction

                               Intern on Vacation

25
9:00AM Senior’s Group
Gathering

Pastor on Vacation

26
Pastor’s Day Off
Pauline Griffin (b)
Josh Weiser (b)

27
 10:00AM Musicians
 10:30AM Food Pantry
 1:00PM Bd of Ed.

 

28
 8:00AM Worship/Traditional/(C) 
 9:15AM Sunday School/Bible Class
10:30AMWorship/Contemporary /(C) 

29
4:30PM Women’s Bible Study
7:30PM Southwest Chorus 

30
7:00PM LifeLight Bible
Study

 31
7:00PM Confirmation
Instruction

   

HAVE A BLESSED NEW YEAR!

mailto:hclc@hc-lc.org


DATE TIME USHER COMMUNION
ASSISTANT

LECTOR ALTAR GUILD COUNTER GREETER PROJECTIONIST

7
8:00AM

-----------------
10:30AM

Jim Boltz
-----------------
Tom Griffin

Jim Boltz
-----------------

Donna Judd
-----------------
Donna Meilahn

Martha Stevens
Carole Vrshek

Faith Schulz
Donna Meilahn

Barb Piekosz
Jeanne Simovic

Martha Stevens
-----------------
Pam Rutkowski

14
8:00AM

-----------------
10:30AM

Jim Boltz
-----------------
Tom Griffin

-----------------
Jim Bahr

-----------------
Liz Wilczynski

Martha Stevens
Carole Vrshek

Terry Vrshek
Carole Vrshek

Barb Piekosz
Jeanne Simovic

Martha Stevens
-----------------
Pam Rutkowski

   
  

 21
8:00AM

-----------------
10:30AM

Jim Boltz
-----------------
Tom Griffin

-----------------
Josh Weiser

-----------------
Sue Wilczynski

Martha Stevens
Carole Vrshek

Dorothy Lux
Martha Stevens

Barb Piekosz
Jeanne Simovic

Martha Stevens
-----------------
Pam Rutkowski

  
 27

8:00AM
-----------------

10:30AM

Jim Boltz
-----------------
Tom Griffin

Jim Boltz
-----------------
Ron Wedster

-----------------
Aimee Wilczynski

Martha Stevens
Carole Vrshek

Pauline Griffin
Pam Rutkowski

Barb Piekosz
Jeanne Simovic

Martha Stevens
-----------------
Pam Rutkowski

 SERVANTS IN WORSHIP –JANUARY, 2018

Thank you for all you do for Christ and His Church!


